
April 2, 2019 Via E-mail and First-Class Mail 

Rosalynn Hughey, Director 
Robert Manford, Deputy Director 
Reema Mahomood, Environmental Project Manager 
Planning, Building and Code Enforcement 
City of San José 
200 E. Santa Clara Street, 3rd FL  
San José, CA 95113 
Rosalynn.Hughey@sanjoseca.gov  
Robert.Manford@sanjoseca.gov 
Reema.Mahamood@sanjoseca.gov 

Re: 27 South First Street Mixed-Use Project (File No. SP18-016) – Withdrawal of Appeal by 
LIUNA Local 270 re: Addendum 

Dear Director Hughey, Deputy Director Manford, and Ms. Mahomood: 

I am writing on behalf of the Laborers International Union of North America, Local 
Union 270 (“LIUNA”) regarding the appeal of the Planning Director’s approval of the addendum 
prepared for the 27 South First Street Mixed-Use Project (File No. SP18-016).   
LIUNA has had an opportunity to discuss its comments with the applicant. In light of further 
information provided by the applicant and commitments that would reduce formaldehyde 
emissions, LIUNA’s comments and appeal have been resolved. LIUNA hereby withdraws its 
appeal effective immediately and has no further objections to the City’s approval of the project. 

If you could please confirm receipt of this request and the withdrawal of the appeal 
would be appreciated. Thank you for your assistance. 

Sincerely, 

Michael R. Lozeau 
Lozeau | Drury LLP 

ATTACHMENT 1

T 510.836.4200 

F 510.836.4205 
410 12th Street. Suite 250 
Oak land. Ca 94607 

www .lozeaudrury.com 
michael@ lozeaudrury.com 
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